STACKPOLE AND CASTLEMARTIN COMMUNITY COUNCIL

4 WINDSOR MEAD, WINDSOR ROAD, BOSHERSTON, PEMBROKE, PEMBROKESHIRE.SA71

5DW
TEL 07508254018
rosiex65@hotmail.co.uk

Minutes of the meeting of Stackpole and Castlemartin Community Council held at Bosherston
Church Hall on Monday, April 11th 2022, at 7.30pm.

Update on current issues

9.

Stackpole VC School- The item relating to Stackpole VC School will be discussed at the next
services meeting which is scheduled for next week.

St. Twynnells Bus Shelter —. The council is still awaiting feedback from Helen McLeod-
Baikie as to the whether the bus shelter can be passed to the community council on a
peppercorn rent. There was no further updte at the time of the meeting.

Parking Freshwater West, Bosherston, Stackpole Quay — The councillors asked the
clerk to contact Mark Owen of Pembrokeshire County Council and Jonathan Hughes Tegrin
Jones of the National Park to arrange a joint meeting in May 22 to discuss the parking
issues.

Stackpole Church Hall — There will be a meeting in approximately a fortnights time and

the vestry are advertising for a new vicar at the end of April 22.

Notice Board Stackpole — Councillor Haydn Garlick will reinstate the noticeboard in the
current location outside the former Stackpole VC School. This will be completed as soon
as possible.

Jason’s Corner Pot Hole — Temporary repairs have been carried out to the pot hole.
Axton Hill Deep Drain — The beat gang have checked the drain and cannot see any
issues.

Thorn Chapel sign — The councillors asked the clerk to make enquires with
Pembrokeshire County Council in relation to having improved signage in relation to
excessive traffic looking for the Green Bridge of Wales up Thorne Chapel Road. A new sign
has been erected, residents are requesting another sign further back and also requesting a
sign to say when the army is firing that stack rocks is also closed. Councillor Alderman has
spoken to Steve Harries of Castlemartin Army Camp and requested a sign stating firing
occurring no access to the Green Bridge of Wales. There was no further update at the time
of the meeting.

Clerk CILCA Course — The clerk is working through Level Two assignments.

10.Passing places Bosherston, Freshwater East and Valast Hill - There are passing places

from Valast Hill to St. Petrox however the passing places at Stackpole Quay need to be
dug out. This discussion will be incorporated with point 3 when the meeting is arranged.

11.Bosherston Street Lighting — At the time of the meeting the light outside Windsor House

remains unrepaired as there is an issue with the electrics within the post. The councillors
asked the clerk to request an additional street light between the Church Hall and St Govans



Inn. Currently the following criteria are evaluated irrespective of the rural or urban nature of
an area:

1. Number of recorded night-time personal injury accidents

2. High vehicular traffic or pedestrian use

3. Levels of night-time crime

4. Number of residents of properties fronting the road or street
Application of this data enables the Authority to target expenditure on new street lighting
installations to the areas where residents and road-users will derive the greatest benefit.
Therefore, at present | regret to inform you that your location does not meet this criterion.

12.Chapel Hill Slow Sign - The Community Councillors asked the clerk to request a slow sign
at both entrance and exit of Chapel Hill going down and back up. The request has now
been passed to Mel Evans of Pembrokeshire County Council. There was no further update
at the time of the meeting.

13.Road drop at Café Mor — There is a serious road drop at café Mor in Freshwater West the
clerk has reported the matter to Pembrokeshire County Council. At the time of the meeting
there was no further update.

14.Broadhaven South — The clerk has reported the missing plastic reflectors to
Pembrokeshire County Council. New bollards have been arranged to be installed.

15.Bosherston Speed limit — The councillors asked the clerk to contact Pembrokeshire
County Council and request a 30mph from the church bungalow to the village. Councillor
Alderman is to arrange a meeting with Darren Thomas of Pembrokeshire County Council.
Claire Williams of Pembrokeshire County Council has requested a map of the area the
speed checks are required in Bosherston and Stackpole.

16. Warren Cross sign — The sign at Warren Cross to St. Twynnells is missing the councillors
asked the clerk chase the matter up with Pembrokeshire County Council. The matter has
now been passed to Emrys Llewelyn of PCC who has ordered a new direction signto St.
Twynnells.

17.St. Twynnells Speed Limit sign — Email received from Claire Williams requesting an
indication of the area of concern so the monitoring equipment can be placed in the
appropriate location. Claire is in the process of organising the monitoring equipment along
with the equipment for Stackpole and Bosherston.

18.Playground funding equipment and insurance — It was discussed that an application
could be made to the National Lottery to purchase and install new play equipment in
Castlemartin and a service level agreement is in process with Pembrokeshire County
Council.

19.Bosherston No Coaches Sign - The councillors asked the clerk to contact Pembrokeshire
County Council to ask for a no coaches or no vehicles over a specified length sign on the
road from Bosherston village towards Broadhaven South to be placed on the existing
narrow road sign. The clerk has put in a request for the signage. At the time of the meeting
there was no further update.

20.White Salt like substance fly tipped at Freshwater West - There has been a large
amount of a white salt like substance fly tipped on the hill at Freshwater West leading
towards Angle from Castlemartin. Councillor Alderman will arrange to remove the
substance. At the time of the meeting there was no further update.
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21.Yurt and Pod regulations — The National Park temporary dwelling rules apply.
22.Land from Bosherston Quarry to Creature — the hedge requires cutting back. The hedge
will be cut back by Pembrokeshire County Council.

23.Internet — Fibre broadband has been connected and will shortly go live in Stackpole.

NEW CORRESPONDENCE

Email received from Mel Evans of Pembrokeshire County Council in relation to the request for an
additional street light in Bosherston between the church hall and St. Govans Inn.

Email received from Edward Morris in relation to street lights not working in St. Twynnells.
Email from Wendi Patience of One Voice Wales detailing March 22 training.

Email received from Rob Evans of Pembrokeshire County Council in relation to the request for a
slow sign at Chapel Hill.

Email received from Stuart Berry of PLANED wanting to arrange a talk with the councillors
regarding the sustainable Freshwater West Project.

Email received from Wendi Patience regarding One Voice Wales Finance training.

Email received from Emrys Llewelyn of Pembrokeshire County Council regarding the pot hole in
Jason’s corner, the drain in Axton Hill, the bollards in Bosherston and the directional sign for St.
Twynnells.

Email from Kim Puhl regarding election notices.
Email received from Deryck Evans regarding the 21-22 audit notice.

Email from George Edward of Pembrokeshire County Council regarding the mobile library visit to
Stackpole on Thursday 24" of March 2022.

Email received from the Green Lane association regarding what green lane actually is.
Email from Anthony Topazio regarding Ukrainian refugees

Email from Wendi Patience One Voice Wales regarding FW: Have your say on the new
‘Innovation Strategy for Wales’

Email from Wendi Patience One Voice Wales regarding BIG MEADOW SEARCH
Email from Wendi Patience One Voice Wales regarding ore COF projects announced today

Email received from Electoral Services detailing Delivery Of Nomination Papers 10.00 a.m. — 4.00
p.m. Monday, 28" March 2002 — Friday, 15t April 2002 (inclusive). Monday, 4" April and Tuesday,
51 April 2022

Letter received form Michael Kieran regarding Landing Craft Disaster service at Freshwater West
on Saturday 23" April 2022.

Letter received from playground repairs Ltd detailing the service they can provide.
Letter received from Elan City detailing road safety devices that they can

provide.



Email from Stuart Berry in relation to the sustainable Freshwater West project.

PLANNING
Proposal: Replacement of lawful residential caravan with dwelling (replacement
dwelling)
Site Address: Land Adjacent to Garden Cottage (Known as, St Twynnells, Pembroke,
SA71 5HX
Grid Reference: 195020.734-197629.46
Date Received: 29-Nov-2021
Decision: Conditionally Date Decided: 24-Mar-2022
Approved
AOB

Councillor Billy Evans reported that on the road from St. Twynnells to Chapel Hill that there are
trees cut down and left overhanging the road. Councillor Steve Alderman will speak to Martin
Mathias about the issue.

Next Meeting: The meeting closed at 8.30 pm. The council will next meet at Castlemartin
Community Hall 91" May 2022 at 7.30pm this meeting will be the Annual General Meeting.



